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Chairman's Report 

Please enjoy this issue of The Villager. The news is not all good in this issue, but it is important and we 

need your help!   

Fly-tipping is becoming a problem in Normandy. The waste deposited on the 7th August cost the 

Parish Council Ã200.00 plus VAT to hire a skip. It could have cost a lot more, but thanks to a team of 

volunteers and Parish Councillors loading the skip, it only cost the price of the skip hire.  More in the 

article below. 

Speeding is an ongoing problem on our local roads and we are investing in a Vehicle Activated Sign 

(VAS) that will record vehicle speeds. The most effective location has been agreed with Surrey County 

Council Highways. Cllr David Simmons will expand further in his report. 

The Draft Local Plan 2017 was published for consultation in June and after the Parish Council held a public meeting to gauge 

the feelings of villagers, we submitted our response. This is available to view on our website. Cllr Peter Palmer will expand further 

in his report. Please remain vigilant as until the Local Plan is agreed, developers are trying their luck by submitting large 

development applications for in and around the Village.   

A piece of good news. The Parish Councilõs planning application for a sports pavilion on Manor Fruit Farm, on Glaziers Lane 

has been passed with conditions.   

Unfortunately, Councillor John Thompson has left the Parish Council, so we now have a vacancy. If anyone is interested in 

becoming a Parish Councillor to serve their local community, we would like to hear from you. Please contact our Parish Clerk, 

Leslie Clarke. If you have shown an interest before, we would encourage you to please apply again. 

Alan Cheesman, Chairman Normandy Parish Council 
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Fly Tipping - You may not know but it could be you committing this crime! 

If you are currently having refurbishment work done on your house ð please start reading! On Monday morning 7th August, a 

load of rubbish was discovered dumped on Normandy Common by the Football Pavilion ð a whole lorry load ð and right next to 

the children's play area. Glass, broken tiles, wood etc...and children's books and toys! This is a scourge on any community  It's 

dangerous, ugly, lazy and anti-social. The residents of Normandy responded magnificently to a call for help and volunteers 

cleared it into a skip by the end of the same day. But while this generous effort saved money, the cost of the skip will still have to 

be paid for out of your council tax.  

So please ask your builder or decorator how they are getting rid of the rubbish from your house as YOU will also be prosecuted 

if they are found to be dumping it illegally. If you have paid for them to take it to the tip then ask for evidence that they have 

done so.  Luckily, we believe that evidence found at the site could identify the source and we will let you know if an investigation 

has been successfully followed up. 

Please be vigilant for this type of behaviour and if you see a vehicle behaving strangely, especially in more rural areas, then 

please report it on the Guildford Borough Council link https://www.guildford.gov.uk/flytipping or phone GBC Customer Service 

Centre on 01483 505050. 

Cllr Alastair Lawson 

The Villager  


